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October 13, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will protect the 191-acre Tall Chief property in Fall City from development and return it to agricultural production. The ordinance authorizes the sale of the Tall Chief property to the Keller Family Dairy, experienced farmers who were selected through an extensive request for proposals (RFP) process. The ordinance will expand local agriculture and ensure the property retains the rural character of the Snoqualmie Valley. 
Upon completion of the sale, the Tall Chief property will be encumbered with an Agricultural Conservation Easement to protect the property as a farm in perpetuity. The transaction will enable the County to leverage the sale proceeds to partner with other proposers, Seattle Tilth and the Oh/Cha family, to further expand agricultural production in King County. Thus, the Tall Chief sale will result in an even greater effort to expand local farming than originally envisioned.  
King County’s Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) conducted an extensive RFP process to select an entity to aquire and farm the Tall Chief property, consistent with County and community goals. The goals included returning the property to economically stable farming.
Substantial community input informed the goals in the RFP. The evaluation team included representatives from DNRP, the King Conservation District, the King County Agriculture Commission and the Northwest Agriculture Business Center. The evaluation team selected the Keller proposal as best meeting the RFP goals, and negotiations led to the attached purchase and sale agreement. More information on the RFP goals, the proposals, and the selection process is included in the attached Property Summary. The Property Summary also includes Memoranda of Understanding with Seattle Tilth and the Oh/Cha family.
This ordinance furthers the goals and objectives of the King County Strategic Plan by exercising sound financial stewardship and preserving the unique character of the rural community.  
The ordinance also helps support the recommendation of the Kitchen Cabinet (a 36-member advisory panel of public and private expert stakeholders specializing in the local food system and food access) to add 400 acres of farmland for food production every year over the next 10 years. Supporting local agriculture also promotes the goals of the Strategic Climate Action Plan.   
I encourage the Council to support this ordinance to expand local agricultural production and protect the rural character of the Snoqualmie Valley. 

Thank you for considering this ordinance. If you have any questions, please contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
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Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP 
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